Administrators of Rural Urban Public Libraries of Ontario

Friday, June 13, 2014
Minutes of the regular meeting
Tillsonburg Public Library
Present:  
Meighan Wark, Huron (Co-Chair)

Robin Greenall, Chatham-Kent (Co-Chair)

Brian Masschaele, Elgin (Secretary)

Laura Carter, Kingston Frontenac (Treasurer)

Janet Woodbridge, Essex 

Julie Gonyou, Middlesex

Sandi Loponen, Elgin

Katherine Seredynska, Waterloo
Kelly Bernstein, Waterloo

Heather King, Norfolk

Lisa Miettinen, Oxford 
Gayle Hall, Simcoe

Lisa conducted a tour of the library beginning shortly after 10:00 am.  She explained that Tillsonburg joined the Oxford County Library system in 2013 and that extensive renovations were completed as part of that transition.  Members were extremely impressed with the branch’s new look, particularly the creative furnishings, curved shelving, art work and quiet study area.  

1. Welcome and call to order

Meighan called the meeting to order at 10:30 am.    

2. Approval of the agenda 
Katherine requested that the following item be added under new business:  “Acknowledgement of retirements and CEO departures”.

Moved by Janet Woodbridge / Seconded by Julie Gonyou that the agenda be approved as amended – CARRIED.
3.  Approval of the minutes of the March 7, 2014 meeting.
Moved by Laura Carter / Seconded by Janet Woodbridge that the minutes be approved as presented - CARRIED.
4.  ARUPLO Guidelines Proposal – B. Ross and Associates
Meighan presented “Proposal for Year 2 of ARUPLO Guidelines Project:  Applying the Benchmark Templates” (April 2014) submitted by Beth Ross and Associates.  The following were discussion items relating to this proposal:
· Sufficient budget exists to proceed.

· The Guidelines Committee does not have any concerns relating to the proposal as presented.

· Systems will be contacted in the coming weeks to provide benchmarking data based on the proposed templates. 

· A plenary presentation will take place during the afternoon of September 17th, 2014 at Kempenfelt to analyze and refine data collected.

Moved by Kelly Bernstein / Seconded by Gayle Hall that “Proposal for Year 2 of ARUPLO Guidelines Project:  Applying the Benchmark Templates” dated April 2014 as submitted by Beth Ross and Associates be hereby approved for implementation – CARRIED.

5.  Business arising from the minutes 


5.1 ILLO discussion with SOLS 


5.2 FOPL fee proposal update

Both items were deferred until the next meeting when Bessie Sullivan will be in attendance.
6.  Correspondence – None received.
7. 
Reports:

7.1 Kempenfelt Committee - Julie Gonyou, Patti Enright, Catherine Coles
Julie presented the report.  The curriculum will largely be the same as 2013, with minor changes to individual session times.  There will be no reading list and a Facebook page will be set up in advance for attendees.  The committee has yet to gain access to the surveys done in 2013 through Survey Monkey.  Katherine clarified that her staff now have access and she can forward the results to committee members.  Mileage and honoraria for speakers has yet to be determined but the approved mileage rate of 0.50 cents per kilometre will be offered where necessary.  Laura reminded members that registrations are due by early July.  Kempenfelt’s rates have only increased marginally this year so registration fees have not increased but members can expect to see an increase in 2015.
7.2 Guidelines Committee – Meighan Wark, Bessie Sullivan, Kelly Bernstein

The committee’s report was covered under Item 4.

7.3 Treasurer’s Report – Laura Carter
Laura circulated the most recent statement which shows total funds at $49,128.  All members are paid in full.  The fees approved for Beth Ross and Associates for phase II of the guidelines work are higher than initially budgeted but can be easily accommodated within the budget.  The cost of today’s lunch will also be covered.   

7.4 Ontario Public Library Guidelines
The item was deferred until September in light of Bessie Sullivan’s absence.

Moved by Lisa Miettinen  / Seconded by Laura Carter that standing committee reports and the Treasurer’s report be accepted as presented – CARRIED.
8.  New Business
8.1 VIP Summit Report – Meighan Wark
Meighan circulated a copy of the report prior to the meeting which was generated from a meeting in late February 2014 convened by OLA.  Meighan served as ARUPLO’s representative.  Discussions pertained largely to how advocacy efforts in the library sector can be better coordinated in the province.  Sandi is also involved in these discussions through OPLA.  She informed the group that she attended a meeting at the University of Windsor in March involving library and professional associations from across Canada where a common voice for advocacy was also the central theme.  She will forward the report generated from that meeting.  It was agreed that ARUPLO should continue to have representation on advocacy issues to ensure a rural perspective.  It was agreed to discuss this matter further at the September meeting after members had a chance to review the report from Sandi.     
8.2 Rural Networking – 2014 Rural Research Day Report – Sandi Loponen
Sandi took part in the 2014 Rural Research Day in late April sponsored by the Ministry of Rural Affairs as a result of her OPLA duties.  She stated that the content was very strategic to ARUPLO’s interests.  She will forward the report that was generated from the day.  She stated it was a great opportunity to advocate for the important role that libraries can and should play in rural initiatives of all kinds, whether they are led by universities such as Guelph or government ministries.  One model that could be followed is yaffle.ca which is led by Memorial University in Newfoundland & Labrador.  This site connects academics in certain fields to community organizations and residents with similar interests.  Discussion then ensued regarding a potential inter-ministerial session at OLA for rural issues, similar to the larger inter-ministerial session that already takes place.  It was agreed that a session pertaining to a rural topic of some type should be encouraged at every conference.    
8.3 PLSA Jury Representation
Correspondence was received requesting ARUPLO’s representation on the Ministry of Tourism, Culture and Sport’s Public Library Service Awards jury.
Moved by Meighan Wark / Seconded by Laura Carter that Kelly Bernstein be appointed as ARUPLO’s representative to the Public Library Service Awards Jury for 2014-15 – CARRIED.      

8.4 Acknowledgement of retirements and CEO departures
A card was circulated wishing Kathryn Goodhue (formerly of Chatham-Kent) and Linda Kent (formerly of Kawartha Lakes) well in their new positions.

9.  Member News / Roundtable – A general roundtable discussion took place before and after the lunch break.  Topics discussed included floating collections, facility updates and accreditation.  Janet announced that Robin Greenall will be the new CEO of Essex.  All members congratulated Robin on the appointment.   

10.  Next meeting date and location:  Wednesday, September 17, 2014 at Kempenfelt.

11.  Adjournment  - Moved by Julie Gonyou that the meeting be adjourned at 2:40 pm – CARRIED.
